
 

 

Board of Psychological Examiners 

 Meeting of August 22, 2012  
National Life Building, North, Floor 2, Montpelier, VT 05620-3402 

 
APPROVED MINUTES 

 
 
The Board met by telephone to consider written comments to the proposed rules received after the public 
hearing and up to the end of the comment period, August 17.  Any changes to the rules are reflected in 
the Board’s revised draft. 
 
Present: all Board members (except Susan Belville) and Board Counsel Larry Novins. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Larry Novins, Board Counsel 
 


